

GILMORTON NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT

PLANNING GROUP

Minutes of a meeting held on
12 September 2017

Present:

Julian Kent (Chair) (JK)

Ben Herbert (BH)
Gemma Bennett (GB)
Anthony Ashford (AA)

Liz Philips (LP)
Roy Carter (RC)

Richard Lock (Public Participant)

Apologies: Duncan Bennett, David Burgess, Sally Burgess, Richard Holmes, Jeanne Bessey, Colin Davies, Julie Simpkin

17/M76 **Declarations of interest**

None

17/M77 **Minutes of the previous meeting**

The Group approved the minutes of the meeting held on 19 June 2017.

| Proposed | Seconded |
|----------|----------|
| RC | LP |

17/M78 **Matters arising**

None not covered by agenda items.

17/M79 **Chairman's Report**

1. HDC Planning Meeting 19th September

JK updated the committee on news that the Lutterworth Road West planning application was on the HDC Planning Committee agenda for 19th September.

Concern was expressed regarding the effect on our draft plan if approval was given to this application. JK to discuss with Colin Wilkinson.

[Action : JK]

The Parish Council intend to speak at the meeting in opposition to the application and the committee agreed to support this by providing information from the NDP Questionnaire on Open Space, Traffic and Housing Need.

[Action : JK]

2. Local Plan Consultation

The HDC Local Plan consultation will take place between 22nd September – 3rd November 2017. Committee members were encouraged to access via the HDC Web site.

[Action : All]

17/M80 Village Traffic Survey

A draft report has been received. It has several omissions and incorrect statements, which need review. JK will contact ADC to discuss issues.

[Action JK]

17/M81 Draft Plan

Mapping Software outstanding

[Action : JK to order]

Difficulties have been experienced in advising Colin on amendments due to Web based document.

[Action : JK to ask CW to provide as a standard Word document]

17/M82 FINANCE

Roy advised that Locality has refused to fund the Traffic Survey. JK has made the PC aware that we may need to fund this from the Parish Precept.

A grant of £3,725 has been awarded to cover costs for the next 6 Months

17/M83 PUBLICITY REPORT

JK confirmed that an item had been published in the September Village Newsletter to update residents on NDP progress.

17/M84 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

None

17/M85 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The Group agreed that the next meeting would take place on Monday 25th September at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

[Action : JK Book Hall]